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REFERENCE:  Redesignation of Medical and Retail Marijuana   

DATE:   January 18, 2023  

 

The Colorado Marijuana Code has been amended to allow certain marijuana licensees 
to change the designation of marijuana under certain circumstances. Redesignation is 
only allowed at cultivations and product manufacturers.  

Marijuana Licensees in Pueblo County can change the designation of retail marijuana or 
medical marijuana if they meet the following requirements.  

1. Any change in designation of marijuana must be done in full compliance with all 
State and local laws, rules, and regulations. Any violation will subject the license 
to discipline up to and including revocation.  

2. The redesignation must be reported to the Pueblo County Liquor and Marijuana 
Licensing Division no later than 24 hours after the redesignation is finalized 
(scheduled redesignations may be reported ahead of time). Reporting can be 
done by sending an email to chambersj@pueblocounty.us.  

a. Redesignation reports to Pueblo County must include: 
i. The name of the business owning the marijuana or marijuana 

product(s) prior to redesignation,  
ii. The name of the business owning the marijuana or marijuana 

product(s) after redesignation,  
iii. The amount of marijuana being redesignated. This report should be 

separated into i) weight in pounds of Bud/Flower, ii) weight in 
pounds of shake/trim, iii) number of immature plants, and iv) weight 
in pounds of whole wet plants. 
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iv. The amount of marijuana concentrate being redesignated.  
v. The date of the redesignation.  

3. Any redesignation of retail marijuana, which has not previously been transferred, 
is considered a “first transfer” for purposes of the Pueblo County Marijuana code 
and is subject to Pueblo County’s Excise Tax.  

4. Any medical marijuana that is redesignated as retail marijuana will be subject to 
the Pueblo County Excise Tax upon the first transfer of the retail marijuana after 
the redesignation, even if the medical marijuana has been transferred previously.   

Please contact Kyle Aber with any questions. 

719-583-6100 

aberk@pueblocounty.us  
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